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The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council held at Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, August 3rd, 2021 which started at 7.35pm.  The following matters were discussed. 

Those present:- Cllrs Samantha Combs, Ian Morison, Andrew Pearsall, Helen Parr (EDDC) and Marcus Hartnell (DCC).  Carol Miltenburg (Clerk) and 5 members of the public.

MINUTES 
1) In the absence of the Chair and Vice Chair Cllr Pearsall was nominated and elected as the Chair for this meeting.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Joy and Preston.  No declarations of interests in items in this meeting were made. 

2) Acceptance of the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on May 18th, June 28th and July 7th 2021.  The minutes for June 28th and July 7th were accepted and signed by the Chair.  The acceptance of the minutes for May 18th was held over until he next meeting.  Cllr Joy previously advised his wish for an amendment to be made but was absent from the meeting.

3) Matters arising from previous minutes. Noticeboards.  The Clerk advised that the cost of two new noticeboards – one oak and one aluminium – will be approx. £1200 plus installation.  The Clerk has been trying to find sources of funding.  It was discussed with Cllr Hartnell if the Locality Grant may be suitable.  

4)  Reports.  Cllr Parr reported that EDDC are still meeting via Zoom and have delayed in person meetings until January 2022.  There are still concerns over staff welfare which is being investigated.  Cllr Hartnell reported that DCC are meeting in person.  He advised that he is gradually settling into his new role.  He has noted from his meetings with the parishes that Highways and potholes are a major cause of concern.  He will be spending a day with our Highways officer – Steve Kelly – later in the autumn.  

5)  Public Forum. 

6) Wilmington CLT. Mary Jeffrey, the CLT Chair, spoke to the Council, describing it’s formation, membership, organisation and its aim to facilitate the building of affordable housing in Wilmington.  It appears that the original plan to build in the Quarry have fallen through but they are still making investigations.  Barbara Cuthbertson, Treasurer, advised on the financial controls in place.  All members of the public can join and membership costs £1.  Cllr Pearsall advised he had been contacted by Mr Clarke, the owner of the quarry, in response to the Councils recent letter.  He very much regrets that due to the constraints on the proportion of affordable housing required, he is unable to go ahead with the project in the current economic climate.

7)  Highway Matters. DCC National Bus strategy this was discussed and the Clerk will fill out the questionnaire.  Peninsular Transport Clerk will respond.  Phillip Webber spoke as Chair of the village A35 committee.  The village is in the top 5% of noise and road pollution.  The air quality is very bad especially Nitrous Oxide and very probably particulates.  EDDC do have a monitor situated in the village.  There was a general discussion on the proposed A35 works – its seems the average speed cameras are likely to go ahead but that the possible pedestrian crossings in Wilmington have, in effect been dropped.  Highways England are hard to pin down and the previous route manager has left and the project has been allocated to another route manager until has replacement is in post.  Cllr Hartnell offer to help as much as he could.  Cllr Pearsall is going to brief Cllr Hartnell about the history of the project.  It was agreed that a letter from the Council, in conjunction with the Committee, should be sent.  

8)  Finance. The Council agreed the following payments to be made C Miltenburg £521.01 salary & expenses; Community Heartbeat £162.00 defibrillator; CAB £50.00 donation; TRIP £50.00 donation; Mrs Sansom £50.00 re bus shelter. The bank statements were viewed. 

9)  Planning.  21/1837/FUL - Lucehayne Cottage, Widworthy, EX14 9JS.  The Council had no objections.

10) Correspondence received. Platinum Jubilee planning – The possibilities were discussed.  The last beacon was lit on Castle Hill.  Clerk to contact the land owners.  DALC – election to board of directors.  None of the Councillors present wished to stand.

11)  Any Other Business.  None

Date, place & time of next meeting:-  Tuesday, September 21st, 2021 at Wilmington Village Hall starting at 7.30pm.  

The meeting ended at 9.10pm	
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